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Lovell PAC Meeting
The October meeting was a no non sense meeting with meeting items discussed.  The PACE Bus Issue still remains unresolved but we Senator Link and the Director of PACE and a Supervisor from IDOT looking at the problem.  The problem itself is that the west bound bus cannot turn around at Lovell and leaves its passengers, some in wheel chairs having to cross 6 lanes of traffic.  The reason for not coming onto the grounds of Lovell is the size of the bus.  I have been assured that there will be a solution before winter.
I reported on the clothing room at Lovell.  This is no longer staffed by volunteers and all request for clothing must go through a social worker.  Steve Navarro, who supervises the clothing room advised that they needed help with women clothing and with winter coasts for mental health and drug abuse patients.  The VAC has already provided coats, boats and comfort kits for the homeless program.
The emergency housing program has continued with no hitches.  The program as established per agreement with Lovell FHCC allows the AOD (Administrator on Duty) to give a homeless vet a voucher while he waits for admission to the Lovell Homeless Program. 

Affordable Care Act
Mike Iwanicki, Supt of McHenry County VAC called and advised that a problem may be coming up where veterans can only be treated for service connected disabilities if they have secondary insurance all non service connected problems will have to be taken to a private provider.  All members of our congressional delegation have been advised.  I ask that a VAC resolution be passed stating our opposition to the enforcement of this provision. 

Under Honorable Conditions Discharge
Previously our rule has been that if the discharge is Under Honorable Conditions with misconduct we did not provide assistance.  In the past year the good state of Illinois legislature has passed legislation showing that any veteran with Under Honorable Conditions discharge is entitled to have VETERAN marker on his drivers license.  This past year, they extended the VETERAN marker to all Illinois reservist and guardsmen even though they did not serve on active duty.  This has created confusion with different laws affecting veterans, at present the Illinois Veterans Grant by court decision must be an honorable discharge.  The Veterans Military Assistance Act states honorable, but we have States Attorney opinion  that we can lower and did to Under Honorable but with no misconduct.  Now I ask that we remove the misconduct so that we can in line with the Secretary of State and the VA Homeless program.  Please pass a motion to make this possible.



Budget and Inter Government Agreement
October 18th the County finance committee passed our budget which included a pay rate change for staff, approval of training in California and money set aside for legal counsel.  When we signed the inter Governmental Agreement we agreed that the States Attorney would no longer represent the VAC.  In addition the county has agreed to take over the financial management of the budget.  We did include additional funding for commodities for the Lovell office.

Retiree Affairs Office
[bookmark: _GoBack]John DeReu, Andy Chiero from Cong. Dolds Office, Tim Hyland President of Ft. Sheridan Retiree Council and Ted Rock,  President of Great Lakes Navy League met with Captain Jim Hawkins in regards to the reestablishment of the Retiree Council of Great Lakes.  My position on behalf of the VAC was to have a Retiree Appreciation Day which would give us Outreach to the spouses to educate them on the benefits available upon the death of their veteran spouse.   For the retiree we can assist them with two benefits available not from the VA but from DFAS and that CRDP (concurrent retirement Disability Pay) and CRSC (Combat Related Disability Pay).  We need the Navy sponsorship to host the event at Forrestal Village Community Center which I have found to be more accessible than Bldg 4 at Lovell. 





